

## **News** Release

200 Wellington Street, Sarnia, N7T 7L2 (519) 336-1500

www.lkdsb.net

## <u>Trustees Vote on Pupil Accommodation Recommendations for the Wyoming Area Schools</u>

After careful consideration and deliberation, Trustees of the Lambton Kent District School Board approved the following Motions at the May 24, 2016 Board Meeting.

"That the Board approve the consolidation of South Plympton Public School and Wyoming Public School at the Wyoming Public School site in September 2017."

"That the Board dissolve the Wyoming Area Schools Accommodation Review Committee."

"That the Board approve the establishment of an Ad Hoc Committee to recommend to the Board a name for the consolidated South Plympton and Wyoming Public Schools and appoint two Trustees to serve on the Committee."

Principal Bramham and Vice-Principal Brown will be working with Superintendent Lounsbury to form the Transition Committee to oversee all "on the ground" details of consolidating the students and staff at the Wyoming site for September 2017. Director Costello will communicate information to the Principal and Vice-Principal about the selection process for the Ad Hoc Naming Committee Members.

- 30 -

For additional information contact: Jane Bryce, Chair of the Board, 519-899-2619 Jim Costello, Director of Education, 519-336-1500, Ext. 31297

For reference information contact: Trish Johnston, Executive Assistant and Communications Officer 519-336-1530, Ext. 31230 May 25, 2016 2015/2016:18